Dear Chair of SSCB,
You may be aware that the private security firm Group 4 Securicor (G4S) was part of an e-tendering exercise for which they were named as preferred bidder and may be awarded the housing contract for asylum seekers in the Yorkshire, Humber and the North East, subject to 'due diligence' checks. 
G4S are the biggest private UK company with contracts worth an estimated £600m for security, managing detention centres, prisons and 675 court and police station cells. G4S also runs four detention centres for asylum seekers and, since the summer of 2011, the new Cedars detention centre in Sussex where families are forcibly held for up to a week prior to enforced removal by the UKBA.
So far as families with children in the local authority managed asylum seeker housing it is certain if G4S do indeed win the contract, that they will face eviction from their homes and dispersal into probably very poor quality housing in the city’s Private Rented Sector (PRS) housing stock.This could happen at any time between May and October 2012.
Serious concerns are being raised about the lack of attention to the best interest of the child under the Children Act. Clearly there is a need for Local Children’s Safeguarding Boards to be involved in any decision to compulsorily move a potentially large group of vulnerable children from their local schools, health care, friends and special support services.  
There are also widespread concerns about allegations of ill-treatment by private security escorts during the forcible return or deportation of some people subject to immigration proceedings. G4S recently lost the contract to supply escorts in forcible deportations after the death of an Angolan deportee (three G4S guards face criminal charges and the company may yet face corporate manslaughter charges). In 2010 there were a record 773 complaints lodged against G4S by detainees including 48 claims of assault. Three complaints of assault and two of racism were upheld.
The entry of G4S into the asylum housing market is viewed with real alarm by asylum seeker families in section 95 and section 4 housing. As one local asylum seeker from Zimbabwe with children at local schools said ‘I do not want a prison guard as my landlord’
Therefore, we are writing to ask if Sheffield LSCB has made representations to the UKBA over the award of asylum housing contracts and if an impact assessment on the needs of these vulnerable children (children of asylum seekers and unaccompanied asylum seeking children) has been carried out?
If this has been done, we would be interested to know the outcomes of the assessment and in the methodology used. Furthermore, did the assessment included interviewing the families potentially affected by the potential new contract.  
Finally, if Sheffield LSCB , as we fear have not been engaged with the ‘due diligence’ review and carried out a proper impact assessment, then we want to raise this issue which potentially poses significant risk and harm to children in Sheffield.
We look forward to hearing from you with some urgency because the due diligence process is due to conclude at the end of February 2012.
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